Kate Brown., Governor

October 16, 2020

Carl St. Hilaire

East Irrigation District Chairman
84186 Hwy 37

Hermiston, OR 97838

Dear Mr. Hilaire,

Department of Fish and Wildlife
John Day Fish Screening and Passage
357 Patterson Bridge Rd.

P.O. Box 515

John Day, OR 97845

Voice: 541-575-0561

FAX (541) 575-0868
www.dfw.state.or.us/

OREGON

Fish & Wildlife

Your fish screen was inspected on 10/1/2020. In reference to water right
applications S: 88206, 88286, 88290 this letter confirms that a National Marine
Fisheries Service criteria fish screen as approved by ODFW is located on the

property near GPS coordinates: 45.929749, -119.099148.

In regards to the inspection of the fish screen located on the Columbia River, the

following has been determined:

1. The screen located at coordinates 45.929749, -119.099148 will use 5 Elgin

Separation Solutions screens.
2. This screen system is approved for water use up to 250 CFS.

3. All screen and pump configurations meet National Marine Fisheries
Service criteria at the time of inspection, any changes or modifications to
the configurations will not be covered by this certification letter.

4. This screen is an end of pipe screen; therefore, no by-pass is required.

Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this letter.

Sincerely,

_pitlef Ay —

Nathaniel Ashley

Fish Screening and Passage Coordinator

CC: Oregon Water Resources Department



